Warsaw, Poland, October 30th 2013
President
Bashar al-Assad
Presidential Palace, al-Rashid Street
Damascus, 
Syrian Arab Republic
Re: Enforced disappearance of Jihad Asad Mohamed.
Your Excellency,
I am writing on behalf of Jihad Asad Mohamed, a Syrian writer and journalist. 

As I have learned through Amnesty International, the writer and journalist Jihad Asad Mohamed has gone missing in Damascus on 10th August, as he was travelling from Barzeh to Dummar. The circumstances on his route as well as other information suggests that he was in fact arrested and is held in detention by the Syrian security forces in Damascus.
Jihad Asad Mohamed has spoken out publicly since March 2011 on the pages of a publication entitled Kassiun, calling for reform in Syria, supporting peaceful protest and criticizing security forces for their brutal attacks against peaceful demonstrators. In doing so, Jihad Asad Mohamed has exercised peacefully his inalienable right to freedom of speech. 

I call on you, Mr. president, to reveal where  Jihad Asad Mohamed is currently held, to allow him the opportunity to contact his family and a lawyer, and to give him access to any medical care he may require.
I call on you, Mr. president, to protect him against torture or any other form of ill-treatment while in custody.

I also call on you release him immediately and unconditionally if the sole reason of his arrest is peaceful exercise of his right to freedom of speech.

Finally, I call on you and the government of Syria to ensure that all persons held in detention are safe from torture and other forms of ill-treatment, that they be charged with a recognized offence and face a fair trial or be immediately released, and that all persons responsible for torture or abuse of prisoners be brought to justice.
Yours sincerely,
[podpis]
C.C.

- Minister of Defence, Imad al-Fraij
- Minister of Foreign Affairs, Walid al-Muallim
- Embassy of the Syrian Arab Republic in Poland
- Permanent Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic to the United Nations

